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Part I:  Measure Information

	Bill Request #:
	51


	Bill #:
	HB 60


	Bill Subject/Title:
	AN ACT relating to water quality reporting. 


	Sponsor:
	Rep. Montell


	Unit of Government:
	X
	City
	X
	County
	X
	Urban-County

	
	X
	Charter County
	X
	Consolidated Local
	X
	Unified Local Government


	Office(s) Impacted
	Public water agencies 


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	 
	Optional


	Effect on
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Powers & Duties
	 
	Modifies Existing
	X
	Adds New
	 
	Eliminates Existing


Part II:  Purpose and Mechanics
Under HB 60, public water systems will be required to inform the public or its customers of certain water violations within 30 days. Public water systems with an Internet website may post information about the violation there; other systems must mail it to customers who request it. 
A public water system has at least 15 service connections or serves, on average, 25 or more people daily for at least 60 days (40 C.F.R. sec. 141.2). As of March 2010, there were 436 active public water systems in Kentucky according to the Kentucky Rural Water Association. Most were operated by local governments (202) or special districts (117).
Current federal regulations establish public notification requirements for violations that pose a risk to public health. Three different tiers—or potential levels of adverse health effect—exist. Tier I is the most serious and poses an immediate health risk. In such situations, officials from public water systems must notify customers within 24 hours. Tier II has little potential for an immediate health risk, so customers are required to be notified within 30 days. Tier III poses minimal health risk and customers must be notified within one year. Examples of Tier III risks include failure to comply with a testing procedure and not meeting certain monitoring requirements. 

According to the Kentucky Division of Water, there were 700 Tier III violations in Kentucky in state fiscal year 2009. 
Part III:  Fiscal Explanation, Bill Provisions, and Estimated Cost
The fiscal impact of HB 60 on local governments is an expected minimal increase in expenditures. Water districts may also be affected. However, because they are special districts of local governments, their impact is not included in this analysis (KRS 6.950). 

For local governments that operate public water systems, expenditures will increase in relation to the number of Tier III violations and the mode of public notification. Some administrative cost will be incurred each time a Tier III violation occurs, even if the information is posted on a system’s website. A sample of public water systems suggests that many currently have a website. In the event public water systems do not have a website, or cannot post information in a timely manner, costs related to mailing customers information about a violation may be incurred. These costs, too, are expected to be minimal since the bill only requires notification to customers who request it. 
	Data Source(s):
	Kentucky Division of Water; Code of Federal Regulations; Kentucky Rural Water Association; U.S. Environmental Protection Agency; 
LRC staff  
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